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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

July 26, 2001

TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

Local

Yesterday, the full Los Angeles City Council voted unanimously to oppose AB 425, citing an immediate need to act on the motion pursuant to Rule 23 of the Rules of Council.  Rule 23 allows the Council to act on a motion that came to the attention of Council subsequent to the posting of the Council meeting agenda.

State

Today, staff learned that Governor Davis reduced the increase in funding for Freeway Service Patrol (FSP) programs throughout the state in the new state budget.  The Legislature had increased the state’s contribution to these programs by $18 million.  The Governor has reduced this amount to $1.279 million.  In the original proposal, MTA would have received an additional $5 million for the program.  Under the reduced amount, the MTA is expected receive approximately $400,000.  

Federal

At the time of this writing, HR 2299, the FY 2002 Transportation Appropriations bill was on the Senate Floor.  The bill has been held up due to the debate regarding the Mexican truck issue.  The final vote is expected tomorrow morning, July 27.  Government Relations staff will inform you of the outcome as soon as we receive it.  
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